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Fact Sheet - November 2024 

Parking Options 
There are several parking options available in the Parkes and Barton area. The map below 
outlines alternative parking locations in close proximity which can be used following the closure 
of the York Park Car Park and Windsor Walk in early 2025.  

 

Parking Fees 
The National Capital Authority (NCA) manages the pay parking arrangements in parts of 
Parkes, Barton, Russell and Acton on behalf of the Australian Government, including 
enforcement and breaches of parking regulations. 

Details on parking fees are available on the NCA website, 
https://www.nca.gov.au/parking/parking-fees-and-ticketing. 
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Map 
Reference # 

NCA Reference Car Park Name Total 
Spaces* 

1 A19 Treasury West, multi stay 503 
2 A23 Treasury South, multi stay 270 
3 A35 Federation Mall North West, multi stay 14 
4 A36 Federation Mall Northeast, multi stay 14 
5 A37 East Block Main, multi stay  409 
6 A30 John Gorton Building South, multi stay 288 
7 - John Gorton Building (on-grade car park)* ~100 
8 - John Gorton Campus Car Park, multi stay* ~1000  
9 A39 Windsor Walk South, multi stay Impacts 

from late 
2024, and 
permanent 
closure in 
early 2025 

A40 Windsor Walk North, short and multi stay 

A41 York Park, multi stay Permanent 
closure in 
early 2025 

A42 Brisbane Avenue, multi stay 

Source: NCA website, https://www.nca.gov.au/parking/parking-areas  
*Site currently closed due to construction. The John Gorton Campus Car Park is anticipated to open in early 2025. 

John Gorton Campus Car Park 
The John Gorton Campus Car Park is anticipated to open in early 2025 and will provide over 
1,000 car spaces in a multi-level car park in Parkes, ACT. The car park will also offer: 

• 16 EV charging stations 
• 11 accessible parking spaces 
• 16 motorcycle bays.  

The John Gorton Campus Car Park is an enabling project for the development of the National 
Security Office Precinct (the Precinct) which will be located at the York Park Car Park, 
Barton ACT. The development of the Precinct will result in the closure of the York Park Car 
Park in early 2025. The John Gorton Campus Car Park will replace the loss of car parking 
spaces from York Park. 

Where to find more information? 
For further information about the project: 

• Fact Sheet - Car Park Access Overview 
• Fact Sheet - Travel and Transport Options 
• visit https://www.finance.gov.au/nsop-project-updates  
• email NSOP.enquiries@finance.gov.au.  

 

https://www.nca.gov.au/parking/parking-areas
https://www.finance.gov.au/sites/default/files/2024-10/NSOP-Project-Car-Park-Access-Overview-November-2024.pdf
https://www.finance.gov.au/sites/default/files/2024-10/NSOP-Project-Travel-Transport-Options-November-2024.pdf
https://www.finance.gov.au/nsop-project-updates
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